Community Board 9
890 Nostrand Avenue
Brooklyn, New York 11225

Public Safety Committee Meeting
February 11, 2021

Committee Members Present:

Yaacov Behrman, Committee Chairperson

Shlomo Hecht, CB9

Rashidah Siddiqui, CB9

Yankee Pearson, CB9

Shlomo Hecht, CB9

Jenelle Basil-Charles, Community Resident Member

Committee Members Absent:
Keeth Smart

Guest:
Deputy Inspector Joseph Hayward. (Commanding Officer: 71st Precinct)
Michael Baratta, Community Affairs NYPD

Community Board Staff: Mia N. Hilton

7PM: Yaacov Behrman welcomed everyone to the Public Safety Committee.

Deputy Inspector Joseph Hayward introduced himself to the community and took questions.

Votes:

1. EMESEN LLC, d/b/a Mendy's - 792 Eastern Parkway, Brooklyn, NY, 11213.
New: Beer Wine and cider license - The Public Safety unanimously voted to support their new
application and recommends that Community Board 9 provide a letter support.

2. Gold Room BK LLC, d/b/a Gold Room BK - 429 Rogers Avenue, Brooklyn, NY, 11225.
Renewal Application for Liquor, Wine, Beer & Cider License. The Public Safety Committee
unanimously voted to support their renewal application and recommends that Community Board 9
provide a letter support. Owners committed to comply with all state and local regulations going
forward.

3. 1114 Nostrand Cafe LLC - Renewal Application for Liquor, Wine, Beer & Cider License
The Public Safety Committee unanimously voted to support their renewal application and
recommends that Community Board 9 provide a letter support.

4. KHF Food Corp 709 Flatbush Ave
-Renewal Application for Wine, Beer & Cider License - Expires



https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.google.com%2Fmaps%2Fsearch%2F429%2BRogers%2BAvenue%2C%2BBrooklyn%2C%2BNY%2C%2B11225%3Fentry%3Dgmail%26source%3Dg&data=04%7C01%7CBK09-1%40cb.nyc.gov%7C0967a63b563b44eef67f08d8ca33e6df%7C32f56fc75f814e22a95b15da66513bef%7C0%7C0%7C637481672499014330%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=PunOWe0rHZ18m0ZZMz8KfMfgJUr87KbjftjYtC9B%2Bgs%3D&reserved=0

The Public Safety Committee unanimously voted to support their renewal application and
recommends that Community Board 9 provide a letter support.

The committee discussed working with other community boards and coordinating community wide
public safety environmental strategies.
Respectfully submitted,

Yaacov Behrman
February 18, 2021



